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Ottawa County tackles sewage woes
(9/11)
An area west of Port Clinton blamed for fouling the waters of Lake Erie is being targeted by Ottawa County officials. Tests of water samples taken along the shore of Lake Erie near the Ascher Beach Subdivision of Erie Township and along Lakeshore Drive showed most had bacteria readings well above the Ohio EPA’s standards, said Nancy Osborn, Ottawa County’s health commissioner. Officials are targeting a narrow area of land west of the city located between the Portage River and Lake Erie. 
The health department has launched an enforcement effort to make sure septic tank systems for homes in the area are meeting regulations. The department also has asked the Ohio EPA to investigate the “unsanitary condition” in the area. Also, Ottawa County’s commissioners and sanitary engineer are moving forward on a project to extend a sewer line to the area. When a sewer system is available, the health department can require local homes to tie into it. Kenneth Sharkey, director of the Ottawa County Health Department’s Environmental Health Division and the department’s deputy director, told the county health board Tuesday night the health department has been trying to put more effort into eliminating pollution as a source of pollution in Lake Erie. Sewage contributes to the pollution blamed for algal blooms, he noted. Osborn said the county commissioners’ interest in extending a sewer line to the area prompted her department’s decision to test water along the shore in early August. Last week, the health department sent letters to 19 different addresses in the area, asking for the homeowners to obtain proper licenses for their septic tank systems. The health department compared a list of addresses in the area with permits that are on file, and located 19 houses that have not filed a permit with the health department for a household sewage treatment system, Osborn explained. The letters sent to the 19, dated Sept. 4, explains each sewer system must have an installer evaluation of the sewage system. A health department inspector will then ensure the system is in good condition, and not creating a nuisance, Sharkey wrote in each of the letters. Osborn also sent a Sept. 4 letter to Craig Butler, director of the Ohio EPA, asking for his agency to investigate the unsanitary condition in the Ascher Beach/Lakefront area. “We received it today and will work with the health department to investigate the situation,” EPA spokeswoman Dina Pierce said Wednesday. Meanwhile, officials are pursuing a $1 million project that would cost about to extend an existing sewer line along Lakeshore Drive to provide sewer service to the area, said Kelly Frey, Ottawa County’s sanitary engineer. The line would tie into Port Clinton’s wastewater treatment plant, and officials in Port Clinton, Erie Township and Ottawa County are all interested in pursuing the project, Frey said. The $1 million cost isn’t an exact estimate. Frey said he’s working to put together a plan and determine what the costs will be.
